AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 13th day of July, 2011

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman 

      


        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 

        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        James Osborne, Town Engineer 



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Mark Gerlach, Editor of the Sentinel, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL, DELETIONS & CHANGES TO AGENDA 

14B. Add On 
PLANNING BOARD: U-Haul Site Plan
16.  Add On   EXECUTIVE:

 Police Personnel & Longinott Litigation
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $238,824.51, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
UNSAFE BUILDING

Thomas Dubetsky, Public Safety Officer, came before the Town Board. He said the address of this unsafe barn is 175 Old Post Road (S-8, B-1, L- 44). The property was posted on June 29, 2011 at 6:46 p.m. and a copy was left at the resident’s home on June 29, 2011 at 6:50 p.m. and was confirmed by a cell phone call. Mr. Dubetsky said the owner of the barn is ill and agrees the barn is unsafe. He is in the process of having a shed built, which would allow him to move the material in the barn to the shed. The owner estimates this will take 2 to 3 weeks. Mr. Dubetsky said he has given the owner resources to remove the barn and progress has been made. Due to the owner’s illness the progress has been slow. The owner has been given a one month timeline for the removal of the barn. 

Supervisor Booth said the owner of the property is receiving medical treatment. 
The Town Board Members agreed to give the owner one month with a one month extension.       
6.
POLICE:


A.

Annual Software Maintenance

Supervisor Booth said Chief of Police John Mahoney is requesting authorization to pay the annual police software maintenance agreement to Admit Computer Service, Inc. for the amount of $17,759.00. The funds for this payment are included in the 2011 Police Budget in account # 3010.497.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated June 30, 2011, submitted by Chief John Mahoney to pay the annual police software maintenance agreement in the amount of $17,759.00 to Admit Computer Services Inc. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
Councilman Piaquadio said last year when this program went countywide the Town of Newburgh already had the program so the county gave the Town six new computers. He requested that the Town find out if this bill is discounted from last year before making this motion. 

Councilman Bello withdrew this motion and Councilwoman Greene withdrew her second motion. 


B.

Inter-municipal Agreement with New Windsor

Supervisor Booth said the Federal High Intensity Drug Trafficking Area has extended into Orange County. (HIDTA) This agency provides many aspects of law enforcement support for police agencies. This includes resources including specialized equipment and intelligence. Chief of Police John Mahoney recently met with the local representative from the agency and they indicated that the Police Department must have a secure email system to ensure the safety of field intelligence. The Town’s email system is not secure at this time, and will not be able to receive sensitive bulletins and other specific information. Chief Mahoney is requesting that the Town Board authorize an Inter-Municipal Agreement between the Town of Newburgh and the Town of New Windsor for providing Cooperative Information Technology Services. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Town of Newburgh is going to share a mail server with the Town of New Windsor or purchase one of their own. 

The Town Board agreed they wanted more information regarding the training and the equipment needed before making a decision. 


C.

T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated July 8, 2011, submitted by Chief Mahoney to use the T-94 account to pay for veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of May and June of 2011 that total $1,595.31. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said there is approximately $180,000.00 in the T-94 Account. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
STEWART AIR NATIONAL GUARD WATER DISTRICT:

A.  
Resolution Determining Establishment of the Stewart ANG Water District is an Unlisted Action Under SEQRA

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh said this matter was discussed at the June 29th Audit Workshop Meeting. He said the Air National Guard has requested to connect to the Town of Newburgh’s water system. The Town will not construct or install any facilities in connection with this Water District. Anything needed for the connection will be done by the Air National Guard. The water district will not be dedicated to the Town and it will be maintained by the International Guard. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that the Proposed Establishment of the Stewart Airport New York Air National Guard Base Water District is an Unlisted Action and Providing for an Uncoordinated Review Under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Public Hearing Order for Establishment of the Stewart ANG Water District

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Order of Town Board Calling Public Hearing on August 22, 2011 in the Matter of the Establishment of the Stewart Airport Air National Guard (“ANG”) Base Water District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant Article 12-A of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked for a letter from the State of New York stating they are giving the Air National Guard permission for the installation of equipment for the Water District. 
Mr. Taylor said the Town will provide the State of New York’s Comptroller Office with a copy of the Order for a Public Hearing and it will be certified by Town Clerk Zarutskie. Mr. Taylor said all correspondence will be sent certified mail.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
OLD SOUTH PLANK ROAD-NO PARKING ON WEST SIDE: Schedule Public Hearing


Supervisor Booth said the Town has improved the drainage and increased the size of the 
shoulder on Old South Plank Road. At this time, he suggested introducing a Local Law 
for no parking along the west side of Old South Plank Road. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Section 174-45 Schedule XII: Parking Prohibited at all
Times of Chapter 174 Entitled Vehicles and Traffic of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: 
No Parking Along the West Side of Old South Plank Road Between Route 52 and Odell 
Circle and Providing for Public Notice and Public Hearing on August 22, 2011. The motion 
was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said that he and Mr. Osborne met with the State of 
New York DOT to discuss this portion of the road. They discussed the construction of an 
island on the south outgoing side of the road. The DOT asked for a petition from the residence
of that area stating they wanted no parking along the west side of Old South Plank Road 
between Route 52 and Odell Circle. Mr. Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne to have the petition available for the public hearing. 


Councilman Piaquadio suggested hand delivering a notice to all of the residents in that area 
who will be affected by this Local Law. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
GREINER SUBDIVISION ROAD WAIVER


Supervisor Booth said this road waiver was discussed at the June 6th Town Board Meeting. At that meeting Councilwoman Greene requested a letter from the Middle Hope Fire Department stating the road is adequate for fire fighting accessibility and apparatus, which the Town has received at this time. Mr. Booth said he will schedule Gregory Shaw, from Shaw Engineering, for the August 10th Workshop Meeting to discuss this matter. 
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10.
SEWER: Residential Outside User Agreement/Lakeside Road Section 50, Block 1, Lot 33.1


Supervisor Booth said Mike Lynn and Tracy Sugameli are building a new home on 
Lakeside Road and they have submitted a written request for outside user status. 


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said this lot is off Lakeside Road and is outside the boundaries of the Sewer District. The lot owners have provided an easement agreement over lot 37, which will allow ingress, egress and the installation of the water and sewer utilities. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve outside user status to Mike Lynn and Tracy Sugameli for their property located on Lakeside Road. (Section 50, Block 1, Lot 33.1). The Sugameli’s will pay any associated fees for the necessary sewer lines. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.
HIGHWAY: Request for Resolution to the NYSDOT for Route 300 Traffic Study


Supervisor Booth said he has received a petition for this traffic study, which was 
referred to the Traffic Advisory Board. They are requesting that the Town of 
Newburgh does any or all the following:

1.
Making the roadway in front of Miss Cindy’s Nursery school a school zone with either flashing school zone lights or painting school zone on the roadway approximately 300 feet before and after the school.

2.
Lowering the speed limit near the school to 30 mph.

3.
Doing away with the current bypass roadway lines and making them solid double lines extending from Hidden View Road up to 300 feet past the school.

12.
ENGINEERING: 
A.

Stormwater and Erosion Control Cost Estimate for Quick Chek
Mr. Osborne said this Quick Chek is located on Route 9W where the drive-in theater was. It has been reviewed by himself and McGoey, Hauser and Edsall and they are both in favor of the cost estimate. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated July 6, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the construction cost estimate for the stormwater facilities and soil & erosion control measures for the Quick Chek site plan in the amount of $184,439.00. There is an inspection fee of $4,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Tuition Reimbursement


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 8, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to reimburse Lisa Rappa $524.00 for the Orange County Community College 2011 summer semester. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
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DISCUSSION: The Board Members had questions as to whether or not this bill 
has already been paid. 


Supervisor Booth said he will inquire as to when this bill was paid.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14.
PLANNING BOARD:


A.

Landscape Bond Estimate: Santa Monica Holdings LLC


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape cost estimate dated June 28, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh, for Santa Monica Holdings, LLC locate on Route 9W & Devito Drive in the amount of $85,059.75. The inspection fee will be $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.


B.

Landscape Bond Estimate for U-Haul

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape cost estimate, dated June 28, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board for U-Haul in the amount of $13,239.00. The inspection fee will be $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Add On 
PLANNING BOARD: U-Haul Site Plan
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the U-Haul Site Plan dated July 12, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for stormwater facilities and soil erosion control measures. The cost estimate is for $132,350.00 with an inspection fee of $4,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.

Reduction in Landscape Bond for 200 Stony Brook Court

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 27, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the remaining $5,137.00 of the landscape bond for 200 Stony Brook Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


D.

Release in Security Bond for Cornwall Builder’s Stewart Avenue


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 27, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the remainder of Cornwall Builder’s Stewart Avenue Landscape Bond. The bond was originally $47,483.00. The remainder of the bond is approximately $23,742.00. (Location Stewart Avenue behind Target project number 1999-07) The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


E.

Release in Security Bond for Orange County Trust


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 27, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the landscape security for Orange County Trust, Noel Road and Route 32, in the amount of $26,745.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

F.

Release in Security for Key Bank and Walgreens


Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed at the June 29th Audit Workshop Meeting. The Town Board asked Supervisor Booth to ask Ms. Arent when the replacement trees were planted for Key Bank and Walgreens and the length of the guarantee for the plantings. Ms. Arent said the replacements that were done were minimal for the overall site and they have been in the ground for two months. She is still recommending the release of the remainder of the landscape bond. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 20, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh Planning Board for the release of the Landscape Bond for Key Bank and Walgreens located at the corner of Noel Road and Route 32 in the amount of $10,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
DATA PROCESSING: Hour Block Purchase


Councilman Piaquadio reviewed the statement from Firthcliffe Technologies, who are located in Cornwall, New York. Mr. Piaquadio has checked with the departments listed on the invoices and the work has been completed. He is suggesting the Town buy another block of hours from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to withdraw $3,000.00 from the Computer Maintenance Fund account number 168-497 to purchase 37.5 hours for computer repair from Firthcliffe Technologies, Cornwall, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


16.  
(Add On)   EXECUTIVE: Police Personnel & Longinott Litigation

MOTION was made at 7:53 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing Police Personnel & the Longinott Litigation.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made at 8:41 p.m. by Councilman Bello to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Supervisor Booth said no action was taken during Executive Session.
17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:42 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
